MINUTES OF THE METRO COUNCIL [¢ )
October 27, 1994
Council Chamber
Councilors Prescent: Presiding Officer Judy Wyers, Deputy Presiding Officer Ed Washington, Richard
Devlin. Jim Gardner. Mike Gates. Sandi Hansen, Jon Kvistad. Ruth McFarland. Susan
McLain, Rod Monroe. Terry Moore and George Van Bergen
Counciiors Absent Roger Buchanan
Presiding Ofhicer Wiers called the regular mecting 1o order at .03 p.m.
L INTRODUCTIONS

None

K2 EXECUTIVE OFFICER COMMUNICATIONS
il LCDC Rule Mahing Re. Rural Communitics

General Counsel Dan Cooper explained that LCIDC had progressed rapidly on rule making for more detailed
regulation for “rural communitics, ™ or umincorporaied arcas outside the Urban Growth Boundary (UGB) where
there had been a patiern of development in the past. He sad Larry Shaw. Legal Counsel. bricfed the Planning
Committee on the same 1ssue and that the Commatiee had approved Mr. Shaw giving a presentation to LCDC so
that their rule making would be consistent with Metro's stance on lands outside the UGB. He said Metro had not
taken any formal positon with LCDC as vet. He sad Mr. Sadlo made a presentation to LCDC this date on
Mctro's behalf.

Councilor Van Bergen asked what LODC s itent wan - Legal Counsel Todd Sadlo explained the 1ssues arose via
Curry County i JOOO Frends of Oregon sy, LCDC  He sard 1t was now commonly called the =Curry County
Case 7 He said the question being asked was what must a county do before allowing urban uses on rural lands
and 1ts holdimgs  He sand the Court stated that urban uses could not take place on rural lands unless erther a
showing was made that the jurisdiction had complied with Goal 14 or that an exception had been taken to Goal 14,
the urbantzation goal  He said up to that point. Goal 14 had related only to changing UGBs - He said hefore that,
counties had tradiionally taken exception 10 Goals 3 and 4, the farm and forestry gaals, o explain why they
wanted 10 put non-farm or non-fogestry uses on rural lands. He sad the Curry County case occurred hecause that
county proposed putting certain densitics of uses on lands that they had used Goals 3 and 4 for 1n exceptions in the
past  He said eight vears later, it was still not clear what urban and rural uses were and how intense those uses
could be betore Goal 14 was imoked  He said 1t was nat clear what densities of housing. commercial or
industrial uses could be applied and when it was appropriate 1o install water and sewer hook -ups or other uses
considered to be urban or urban services. He said according o DLCD. there were 363 unincorporated
commumties 1h Oregon, most of which were store. gas station, church and some houses types of

commumties desclopments. but said some of those were the size of cities such as Boring and Damascus which
were et incorporated and not waithin Metro's unsdictional boundanes. He said Metro's interest was in L.CDC's
proposed amendments to Goal 11, the urban services goal. and Goal 14, the urbamization goal, and thetr rules
deabing with same  He said the new rules would allow unincarporated communmities 10 have water and:-or sewer
systems and would define the Kinds of comimercial and indusirial uses they could make. He said the counties
would draw boundaries around their now umincorporated communities and then follow the new rules being
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developed by LCDC. He said if that was done, they would not have to follow the exceptions process on those
properties when they underwent periodic review. He said testimony 10 the LCDC was mostly in support of such
amendments. He said Metro offered amendments to require that county plans and land use regulations related to
unincorporated communities must be applied consistent with Metro’s Regional Urban Growth Goals and
Ohjectives (RUGGOs) and Metro's Regional Framework Plan when thai was finalized  He said Mctro was not
seeking to extend its authorty. just to have 1t recogmzed within its boundanes. He said Metro was also
madvertently left out of a section stating that unincorporated community planning must be coordinated with other
junisdictions. special districts and nearby citics that might be affected by the changes. He said LCDC staff agreed
and would present those amendments ta the LCDC board.

The Council and Mr. Sadlo discussed the issues. Councilor Van Bergen said the 1ssues were complex and would be problema
the future.

i ORDINANCES, FRST READINGS

41  Ordinance No. 94-574. An Qrdinance Repealing Ordinance No, 94-356C Relating 1o
Taxauop

The Clerk read the ordinance for a first ume by title only

Presiding Officer Wyers referred Qrdinance No. 94-574 to the Finance Committee for consideration.

31  Qudinance No. 94-576A. Relating lo the Namung of Facilucs Qwned or Operaied by Metre

The Clerk read the ordimance for a second tfume by ttle only.

Presading Officer Wycers announced that Ordinance No. 94-576 was first read on September 22, 1994 and referred
to the Regional Facilities Commuttee (or consideration. The Commuttee considered the ardinance on Octaber §
and 19 and referred Ordinance No. 94-576A 1o the full Council for consideration.

Moton,  Councilor Gates moved. seconded by Councilor Devlin, (or adoption of Ordinance No. 94-S764 .
Councilor Gates gave the Regional Facihiies Commutiee’s report and recommendations.  He explained the
ordinance would remove the Council from the process of naming facilities that Metro did not own. He said
Scciion E stated that part of a facility could be named after a person or persons, living or deceased. with
exceptions and said the commitiee established the critena for naming facihuies for hiving persons. He said the
commuttce specifically wished to prevent facilies from being named after poliucians when they were serving n
thenr office
Presiding Officer Whers opened the public hearing
No persons appeared 1o testify and the public heanng was closed.

The Council briefly discussed the ordinance.

Yoic: Councilors Devlin. Gardner, Gates, Hansen, Kvistad, McFarland, McLain, Monroe, Moore, Van
Bergen, Washington and Wyers voted aye. Councilor Buchanan was absent. The vote was 12/0 1n
favor and Ordinance No. 94-576A was adopied.

32 Qrdwnance No. 94:-579, An Ordwnance Amending the FY 1994-95 Budgel and Agpropniations Schedulc

by Trans $35.000 { he G | Fund C : .
Parks and Greenspaces Deparument and Recogauzing a $2.000 Grant from the USDA Soil



Metro Councii
October 27, 1994
Page 3
M‘W y Praject. and Decl MWW Public Heari

The Clerk read the ordinance for a second time by title only.

Presiding Officer Wyers announced that Ordinance No. 94-576 was first read on October 13 and referred to the
Regional Facilities and the Finance Committees for consideration. The Regional Facilities Committee considered
the ordinance on October 19 and the Finance Committee considered it on October 26. Both commitices
recommend the ordinance to the full Council for adoption

Mouon. Councilor Washington moved. seconded by Councilor Hansen. for adoption of Ordinance No. 94-
579

Councilor Washington gave the Regional Factlities Commutiee’s report and recomnmendations.  He explained the
project would be a joint effort between various agencies providing tunds with Metro serving as the host agency.
He said college students hired had already started work on the project and listed the benefits (o the arca and
citizens because of this project.

Presiding Officer Wyers opened the public hearing.
No persons appeared to testify and the public hearing was closed.

Councilor Van Bergen said he had asked Council Administrator Don Carlson to submit a memorandum assessing
the fiscal 1ssucs related to this ordinance. He cxpressed concern about the status of the General Fund Contingency
because 1t was half way through the 1994-9$ fiscal year and said many more demands would be made on the
Contingency fund before the end of the fiscal year. He advised the Council to be aware of the balance of that
account as additional ordinances to amend the Budget came before them.

The Council briefly discussed the issucs. Councilor Hansen noted that the ordinance would help supplement and
complete other projects started in relation to Metro's various functions such as closing the St. Johns Landfill,
environmental work and the Greenspaces Program.

Yotc: Councilors Devhin, Gardner. Gates, Hansen, Kvistad. McFarland. McLain, Monroe, Moore, Van
Bergen. Washington and Wyers voted aye  Councilor Buchanan was absent  The vote was 12/0 1n
favor and Ordinance No 94-579 was adopied .

Main Motion: Councilor Hansen moved, seconded by Councilor Gates. for adoption of Resolution No. 94-1974.

Councilor Hansen gave the Sohid Waste Commutiee’s report and recommendations.  She explained in April 1994
Metro began purchasing fuel used by Jack Gray Transport (JGT) used by their irucks to transport solid waste 1o
the Columbia Ridge Landfill in Gilham County  She said that decision was saving Metro money now, but noted
that staff had asked for an extension o allow them to work on contract details further.

Eust Motiog  Councilor Van Bergen moved, seconded by Councilor Kvistad, 1o change the May 31, 1995 daie
10 Amend: 10 January 31, 1998

Councilor Van Bergen explained the May deadline gave staff 100 much time. He said other options could be used
10 deal with the contract, such as putiing the contract out to bid. He said the fuel could be procured at different
locations.



Metro Council
October 27, 1994
Page 4

The Council discussed the motion to amend. Councilor Moore noted Solid Waste Department staff's memo on the
1ssucs and asked staff to explain same.

John Houser. Sentor Council Analyst, said the Commatice wanted staff to explore the various possibilities for the
contract. He said federal reguiations regulating the trucking industry had changed. and said there were also a
possibility of getting gas from Tri-Met. He said Tn Met received very favorable rates and said staif needed time
to explore and pursue different options that would save Metro funds.

Sccond Councilor Gardner moved. scconded by Councilor Devlin, to change the May 31, 1995 date to
Mation to March 31, 1995.
Amend:

The Council discussed the second motion 10 amend. Councidlor Mclain said there were other demands on Sohd
Waste demand that also required timely response. She did not favor the January 31 end date.

Youic on Councilors Devhn, Gardner, Gates. Hansen, McFarland. McLain, Monroe. Moore and
Sccond Washington voted aye. Councilors Kvistad. Van Bergen and Wyers voted nay. Councilor
Motion 10 Buchanan was absent  The vote was 9:3 1n favor and the motion to substitute March 31 for
Amend: January 31 passed.

The Council discussed the issucs further.

Yoic on Fust  Councilors Deviin, Gardner, Gates, Hansen, Kvistad, McFarland, MclLain. Monroe, Moore,

Motion t0 Washington and Wyers voted aye Councilor Van Bergen voted nay. Councilor Buchanan was

Amend: absent. The vote was 11.1 in favor and the motion 10 amend the date May 31, 1995 1o March
11, 1998 passcd.

Yoic on Main  Councilors Deshin. Gardner. Gas, Hansen, Kvistad. McFarland. McLain, Monroe, Moore,
Mouon as Washington and Wycrs voied aye  Councilor Van Bergen voted nay. Councilor Buchanan was
Amended absent  The vote was 11°11n favor and Resolution No. 94-1976 was adopted as amended

IR COUNCILOR COMMUNICATIONS AND COMMITTEE REPORTS
Ll Metro Legislative Agemda

Mernie Waylett, Director of the Office of Public and Government Relauons, distributed her memorandum dated
October 27, 1994, ~“Implementation of Consideration of Metro's 1995 State Legislative Process and Agenda™ and
explained same

Noct Kline. Western Advocates, discussed their cfforts on Mciro’s behalf.  He said their goal had always been 1o
talk to elected officials before the beginming of State Legislative sessions. He said he did nan expect 10 know what
pohicy direction Metro would wish to 1ake until afier the November 8 General Elecuon.

Councilor Moore said 1ssues of concern 1o her were the possibility of state funding for the Metro Washingion Park
Zoo's new entrance. funding for regional recreational factlities, transportation package funding and overall
funding concerns for the agency as a whole. She said the State Legislature should also be urged to suppornt
Metro's RUGGO:s.

Councilor McLan asked for a listing of legisiative commuttees, their membership and when they would meet.
Presiding Officer Wyers asked if legislauve issues should continue to be processed by Council committee for

direcion  Councilor Gates said the Governmemtal Affairs Commattee had traditionally reviewed legislative issues.
The Councii as a whole agreed that the Governmental Affairs Committee should continue 1o process the issucs.
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Councilor Moore supported Item B in Ms. Wallet's memorandum: “Approve in concept, prior 1o the end of this
year the recommended guidelines and process for considering legislation when the session begins as proposed in
the attached draft.™ The Council as a whole agreed to that procedure also.

The Council thanked Ms. Waylett and Mr. Kline for their efforts on Metro's behalf.

Councilor Gates discussed End or the Oregon Trail Interpretive Center construction now in progress in Oregon
Cuy.

Councilor Gates discussed Metro Commattee for Cinzen Involvement funding. He said it cost 7.5 cents per
ciizen in the region to maintam that funding and asked the Council 1o continue 1t in the future.

Councilor Kvistad reported on ~Listeming Post™ hearings  held throughout the region on Metro Region 2040
Program. Hc said the heanings t0-date had been really well received and that Metro had received a lot of positive
fecdback. He thanked the Planning Committee: Council Department staff Gail Ryder, Senior Council Analyst,
and Susan Lee. Committee Recorder; Planning Department staff. especially Mark Turpel and John Fregonese for
their presentations; and also from the Planning Department, Ken Gervais, Sherry Oeser and Mary Weber. He
thanked the members of the Metro Commiutee for Citizen Involvement who came and served as volunteers and
thanked Rick Bullock. Security Officer. for his assistance at meetings.

Councilor Kvistad said he wanted to cancel the next regular Planning Commitiee meceting only one legislative item
was pending and proposed scheduling that at the next regular Planming Committee meeting because the Planning
Committee had met numerous times via the ~Listemng Posts.™ Councilors Kvistad and Moore discussed the
proposed cancellaion  Councilor Moore said the Commatiee could use that meeting date to do further work on
2040.

Councilor Moore said 1ast week she attended ~Partnerships for the Willamette Valley's Future™ in Corvallis
sponsored by the Portland Progress Board. She said the mecting was quite valuable and the issues were relevant
to the 1ssucs facing Mctro today.

Councilor Moore said she and Mel Huie. Semor Regional Planner. hosted a Regional Trails Workshop last
Saturday at Mctro Regional Center and that persons from Washington, Idaho and Montana attended.  She said the
1ssucs were very interesting and covered various tratl types and their locanons.

Councilor Hansen said a special Regional Facilines Commitice meeting would be held November 30 to take care
of extra work.

Councilor Hansen said she had enjoyed partscipating in the Listeming Post meetings and said citizens had been
really responsive and positive about meetings held in their communities to solicit their opinions.

Councilor McLain discussed the Water Resource Policy Advisory Commitiee mecting which met October 26 and
discussed the 2030 Plan. She said representatives from various water districts and sewer agencies were there.
She said those 1n attendance were enthusiastic about various aspects in the 2040 Plan and were eager to apply
them 10 their own vanous operations.

Councilor Kvistad also thanked Andy Cotugno. Director of Planming; Lisa Creel. Senior Public Affairs Specialist:
and Chery Arthur. Council Department Secretary, for their assistance on the Listening Post meetings. He said
Ms  Arthur had been particularly helpful in ficlding calls from the public.

Presiding Officer Wyers said she met with Pamela Webb, executive officer of the Portland Progress Board, the
date of this mecting. She said the Board wanied local governments to commit to their benchmarks. She said she
told Ms. Webb that she could not commit for the Council without consulting them and could not commit for the
1995 Council.
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Presiding Officer Wyers said no Council meetings would be canceled in November or December to accommodate
or adjust for the holidays. She said the only change would be to move the regular November 24 Council meeting
10 Tuesday. November 22, to accommodate for the Thanksgiving Day holiday.

Mr. Carlson announced that Gail Ryder, Senior Council Analyst, had submitied her resignation and had given one
week's notice.  He said he would work with the Planning Department to see if existing Metro staff could fill her
place until the 1995 Council took office in January.

Presiding Officer Wyers introduced ex-Councilor-appointee Ed Gronke who was in attendance at this meeting.
All business having been atiended 10, Presiding Officer Wyers adjourned the regular meeting at 5:40 p.m.
Reppecifully mbmmed
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Clerk of the Counci
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